
Monday, March 4th    Post Executive Committee Meeting 

Thursday, March 7th    Ozaukee County meeting 

Monday, March 11th    Auxiliary to supply a meal at 6:00 pm 

       With Post General Meeting to follow. 

Friday, March 15th    The American Legion Birthday Dinner 

Sunday, March 17th    SAL meat raffle at the Hutch 

Monday, March 18th    Military Historians 

       Card Club lower level 

On be half  of  Commander Gary Gilstarp 

and the Rose Harms Post 355, Jacob 

Cehanovich, from the 4H Clover Leaf  

Club, gave a check for $1,150 to Amy Luft  

for the Honor Flights. 

 



Dinner is $25 each 

Names 

 _______________________________________ _________________________________________ 

  

 _______________________________________ _________________________________________ 

  

 _______________________________________ _________________________________________ 

  

 _______________________________________ _________________________________________ 

 

Mail to;  Rose Harms Post 355 

  1540 13th Ave. 

  Grafton, WI  53024     or Call 262- 377-8887 

Slow roasted Corned beef, 

Tender Chicken and fish will also be available. 



Membership: Ken Kasprzak reported 
membership[ at 261. Seven unpaid with 
two of them dead  

Sergeant-at-Arm: Mike Knoppa/Nick 

Schanen reported no funerals for the 
month of January. Taps this evening for 
deceased member . . .    

Americanism: Ken Kasprzak reported 
five applications for Badger Boys State 
and with funds for five all will be eligible 

to attend . . . 

Vegas Night: Butch Paegelow reported 
Vegas Night “40” is a work in progress. 
Please get items for small raffle and si-
lent auction to Butch ASAP. Help is still 
needed on various areas. Sell your raffle 

tickets. 

Scouts: Chris Lundberg reported the 
scouts are prepping for the stay at Bear-
Paw Camp along with other high-
adventure outings. . .  

Bingo: Jim Arentz said that we need to 

set up for Bingo tomorrow right after to-
night’s Post meeting. Jim reminded all 
help is always welcome. 

Public Safety: Ken Kasprzak reported   
that the Public Safety Awardees will at-
tend the Post’s Legion Birthday celebra-

tion on Friday, March 15th. The dinner 
will be only $18 each and catered by 
Prime Minister. 

Tent Program: Tom Grabow said the 
crew had four jobs for the upcoming 
summer with 2 in June and 2 in July. 

Checkbook balance prevails at 
$4,194.52. Help is needed for the tent 
crew. 

Old Business:  The Post will once again 
sponsor a senior American Legion Base-
ball Team this Year. See you at the park! 

Recommendations Passed 
The Post will donate $500 to the John 
Long Middle School for their Washington 
D.C. class trip with money to come from 

the Bingo Account. 
The Post will donate $100 for each of the    
3 Stars and Stripes flights with money to 
come from the Bingo Account.  

Good of the Legion:  

Auxiliary President Rea spoke about the 

continuation of their Ozaukee County 
food drive.  

She then presented a check from the 
Auxiliary for $1,000 for care of Cabin 17 
at Camp American Legion.  

Amy Luft, Department Vice President, 

spoke to the membership about signing 
on for the Stars and Stripes Honor 
Flights this summer and fall.  

The Legion Riders had a winter social 
dinner at the Post and donated a new 
Dell laptop to the Post with the proceeds 

from the evening.  

Post member, Phillis Wiggins is interest-
ed starting a gardening program for 
greater Grafton and is hoping to find 
likeminded Post and community mem-
bers to get this program launched.  

 

The Post’s Calendar Raffle Winners        
for this month: 

 $50 – Judy Wendtlandt 

 $30 – Steve Shock 

 $25 – Grace Rader 

 $20 – Janet Tillman Blunk  

 $15 – Laurie Schwalbe 

 $10 – Susan Franzen 



Scouting — Troop 840  

    The Troop is already busy with our 2024 events.  

     In January we went skiing for the weekend at Ski Brule.  

February 16-18 is our annual Polar Bear event where the Scouts will be sleeping outside 

and   participating in several winter activities. We have plenty of extra tents, if any Legion 

members want to join us.  

In March we’ll be going to Manitowoc for an overnight at the USS Cobia.  

Our high adventure trip this year will be to Zion Nation Park and Bryce Canyon –                     

we’ll be there 7 days and plan to do a lot of hiking. 

Thank you, 

Chris Lundberg 

(M) 414.688.3899 

Chris@TheLundberg.com 



       March 2024 SAL News 

Membership:  As of our February meeting, our current roster is at 87 members with only 6 
unpaid members.  Dues are $25 and should be payed as soon as possible.  If you haven’t paid 
your dues, please make Paul’s job easier and mail your check ASAP.  Your check, payable to 
“Sons of the American Legion”, can be mailed to Paul Turowski, 1478 N Green Bay Rd, Graf-
ton, WI 53024. Questions regarding membership should be directed to Paul Turowski @ 262-
389-4645.  

SAL Clothing:  Silk Screen Specialists in Grafton is the place to go for all of our SAL clothing.  Their ad-
dress is 1231 11th Ave.  Brian has order forms which you can fill out and drop off at Silk Screen.  We also 
now have the option of buying a long sleeve shirt with the SAL logo.  T-shirts are available for $15.  SAL 
baseball caps are also available for $15.  Questions regarding clothing should be directed to Brian Hadler @ 
262-894-7465.  

Veterans Assistance & Services:  Now that winter is upon us, keep in mind that our Grafton SAL will be 
offering short-term assistance to members of the Grafton Legion Post 355 who need temporary help with 
snow removal.  If you know anyone that needs assistance, they can contact Ryan Rieck at:  
SAL.VAS.RYANRIECK@GMAIL.COM    

Guardians of the Children:  We heard from a few members of this group at the February meeting.  They 
are a nonprofit organization across the U.S. and Canada that is comprised of motorcycle enthusiasts who 
help children who have been victims of child abuse.  If you have a chance, I suggest you check out their 
website at: guardiansofthechildren.com.  They are doing amazing work!  We voted to donate $1,000 to 
their organization.   

SAL Gun Raffle:  Tickets for the gun raffle are almost gone!  If you’re still interested on buying a ticket, 
you better move quickly.  Tickets are available from Dan McKelvey by calling him at 262-689-5112 or by 
email at GraftonSALGunRaffle@gmail.com.  Tickets will also be available from Corey at Grafton Mobil.  
Keep in mind that we will be selling a maximum of 200 tickets at $20 each.  The drawing will be held at 
the Grafton Legion Las Vegas Night on April 6th.  We’ll need everyone’s help to sell the tickets.  Please 
contact Dan McKelvey if you have any questions regarding the raffle or if you need tickets.  

Legion Birthday Dinner:  The dinner is scheduled for Friday, March 15th at the Legion Post.  You should 
have received an email from Ken Kasprzak recently that included the registration form.  We will be honor-
ing the Post’s police officer, firefighter, and EMT of the year.  Please plan to attend. Thank you to Richard 
and Kelly Rieck for stepping and chairing this event! 

SAL Meat Raffle:  Event is scheduled for St Patrick’s Day (Sunday, March 17th) at The Hutch in Grafton 
from noon to 3:30pm.  Corned beef and cabbage will served for free courtesy of The Hutch.  We really 
need members to attend to help sell tickets.  Please spread the word and help make this another success-
ful event.   

Sweat 4 Vets:  Please plan to participate in the 7th annual Sweat 4 Vets event on Saturday, May 18th.  This 
year we will start at the Cedarburg Legion and walk to the Grafton Legion.  This year’s event is raising 
money for Dogs2DogTags, whose mission is to save at-risk, rescued, or donated dogs, train them, and home 
them with Veterans who may be battling post-combat stress and anxiety.  This is done at no charge to our 
Veterans. You can register at their website:  sweat4vetswi.com.   

Legion kitchen remodel:  We have received two bids for the project.  The bids ranged from $30,000 - 
$40,000.  We plan to save some money by doing some of the work ourselves.  More info to come.  

Social Media Coordinator:  Are you tech savvy?  Do you use Facebook?  If you answered yes to these ques-
tions, you may be the perfect candidate for this position.  The primary responsibilities of this position in-
volve keeping our Facebook page up-to-date by posting upcoming events.  Very easy job for the right per-
son!  If you’re interested, please contact our commander, Dick Rieck, at rieck3@gmail.com.   

Legion Post meeting dinner:  Volunteers are needed to serve the Post meeting dinner on the 2nd Monday 
of each month.  Meetings start at 7:00pm and dinner is at about 7:45pm.   
March – Auxiliary / April – Gary & Paul  /  May – Dick R & Dan M  /   June – Jimmy & Dave 

Do you have something that you want in the next SAL newsletter? 
Contact Dan McKelvey at dmckelvey2038@gmail.com 
Next SAL Meeting: 3/12/2023 @ 6:30pm  
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